CCKC Board Meeting minutes

July 9, 2018

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main Clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, Mark Delcase, Andy Hiller, Bob Von Cloedt, Dan Christiansen, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Jerry Lis, Alex Modic, Scott Jackson, Rebecca Paukner and Sergio Pappla. Pete Monaghan was excused.

MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the June meeting were presented and approved.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: There were no questions or comments. Still working on the transition from Al Tesch to Linda Delcase.

RIFLE PISTOL:

Stan Raciak: Business has been picking up. Lots of new faces.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: Things are going well. There is a match scheduled for Saturday.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: The league has been going really good. The trails have been pretty muddy. The new banding materials have been used on the practice targets. It is working out pretty well. Overall, everything is going good.

SHOTGUN:

Bob Von Cloedt: The range has been a slave to the weather. The past week was awesome. Friday the high school team shot and the weekend was great. The high school shooters are going to Nationals. They won 42 trophies at State. Congratulations!

The fees and shells prices were increased by \$1.00. It was the first increase in 7 years. The tractor was repaired. The new trap machine will be installed on Friday. Lots of new faces coming to shoot.

BLACK POWDER:

Dan Christiansen Business is picking up a little bit. The 22 range is contributing to the increase.

COWBOY:

George Broecker; We had a very good weekend. We finally got some cooperation from the weather. We had a SASS match this past weekend. We had 13 shooters on Saturday and 36 on Sunday.

CORRESPONDENCE:

None

OLD BUSINESS:

Our membership currently numbers 3070. Mark Delcase will be drawing up an SOP regarding membership applications and renewals.

More dirt is still needed for the berm on the 22 range.

NEW BUSINESS:

Dan Christiansen is suggesting the construction of a cover about 20 feet at the 22 range. The materials are estimated to cost about \$1200. Dan will compile a plan. He hopes it will help draw more shooters.

There was a motion made by Mark Delcase to nominate Sergio Pappla as HRO at the shotgun range as a replacement for Rick Bose. 2nd by Jerry Lis. The motion passed.

Next month Paul Coleman will address an appointment to finish out BobVon Cloedt's term. Also Paul would like to develop a plan for the next 5 years to enrich our club.

There are 4 trees at the rifle range that need removal. Bobbie Miller volunteered to look into it.

Motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Alex Modic. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:40.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary